
Dear [head teacher’s name],

As the parent of XX (in year XX) I wanted to let you know how concerned I am about air pollution levels around the school. At the moment the school is in the XX percentile of the most polluted addresses in the UK, which is extremely worrying. This means that the levels of air pollution are well beyond safe for our children to breathe.

Air pollution can have a severe impact on children’s ability to learn, their academic progress, as well as their lung function and overall health. Research has shown that lowering air pollution levels in and around schools could significantly improve a child’s working memory.

Air pollution is a difficult problem to solve, and I’m keen that our school does something demonstrable to tackle it on two levels: exposure to pollution during the school day as well as considering the school run. The latest data on school travel shows that in England, 47% of primary school pupils and 26% of secondary school pupils are driven to school. Reducing this school run traffic would make a real difference to the air our children are breathing. 

I hope that by working together we can ensure that all children in and around our school have access to clean air, with all the physical and mental health benefits that entails. You can find more information in the Clean Air for Schools Framework, a free online tool that helps schools create an individual plan to combat air pollution in and around the school gates. The recommendations are supported by research from the University of Manchester, as well as the National Education Union and the National Federation of Head Teachers’ Associations.

There are also groups such as Mums for Lungs working actively on this issue, who might be able to support you and the Senior Leadership team in learning more about this critical issue and signpost you towards resources such as lesson plans and assemblies. I look forward to hearing what measures the school is taking to ensure this. 

Thank you.


